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Principal’s News                            Tuesday 3 March 2020 
 
Clean up Australia 
Congratulations to all our students last week for their effort and enthusiasm in ensuring our school 
and community is clean. Our Clean Up Australia contribution saw several bags full of rubbish 
removed from our environment and waterways. I had the pleasure of doing the clean up with Stage 
3 along the dunes at Broulee Beach. Our students were disturbed at the number of glass bottles and 
cigarette butts that had been discarded in the area.    
 

   
 
District Swimming Champ 
Well done to all our swimmers who last week represented Broulee PS at the District Swimming 
Carnival in Narooma. They all did very well, swimming hard and representing our school. 
Congratulations to Annika Thorne who became the Eurobodalla PSSA District Swimming Junior Girl 
Age Champion. We look forward to hearing how our representatives go at the South Coast Carnival 
in Dapto later this term. 
 
Kinder welcome - Thursday 5 March 
I am looking forward to our Welcome Pizza Afternoon for our Kindy families this Thursday. I know 
the Kinder teachers have been busy planning and preparing for it. I’m sure the children are as 
excited about the yummy pizzas being cooked in our pizza oven as I am. 
 
 

mailto:broulee-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.brouleepublicschool.nsw.edu.au/


P&C support - Interactive Panel and Chromebooks 
Our P&C are a vital cog in the operations of our school. Last year money raised by them was used to 
purchase 13 Chromebooks and new interactive panels for classrooms. Both have been put to good 
use already in the classrooms and teachers will undertake training next week after school in 
maximising the use of the panels in interactive lessons with the students.  
 

 
Thought for the week 
Big Vegie Crunch is on this Thursday at 10am. Please make sure your child has a vegetable snack in 
their lunch box on Thursday. 

 
This Thursday’s assembly at 1:40 pm will be led by 6D.  All families are welcome to attend. 

 
Matthew Rose  
Principal 
 
 

Upcoming events: 
    Thu 5 Mar – P&C Fete Meeting after school in the iCentre 
    Thu 5 Mar – The Big Vegie Crunch 
    Thu 5 Mar – Kinder Meet, Greet & Eat Pizza Afternoon – 3:00 – 5:30 pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Stage 1  Arabella 

Stage 2  Hudson 

Stage 3  Riley 

 



Weekly Class Awards 
 

FISH:   Fair   Inclusive Safe Honest 
 

              Class Awards                Term 1 Week 4 

6D    Elsie-Jane Stanley     Mia Lasscock      Stella Andrews    Riley Campbell 

5/6E Campbell Dixon     Shelby Mulder   Kruz-Indi Boller     Charley Taylor 

5M Dylan Ellevsen      Abbey Flavell      Asher Love      Tahlia Pezzimenti 

4/5H Radha Love    Harrison Roberts     Blade Hall      Adam Wellington 

4W Blake Philpott     Tyra Donnelley     Sophie Maskell      Taylor Traecey 

4M           Heidi Flavell      Sebastian      Jacob Borg      Jemma Delaney 

3B Lucas Borg        Ryu Kolaric        Bryce Slater        Ivy Jenner 

2/3C Ebony Berry    Gabriel     Jasmyn Cooper      Elijah Downes 

2F Hayden Parker    Quinn Bussani Wright    Sam Byrne     Zara McCarthy 

1/2E Jordan Hatcher        Charley Proksch         Jala Shannon 

1L Oliver Arslan       Django Dolphin     Indi Retallick 

1D Ryder Macintyre     Eden Campbell    Cobain Salter 

KW Kira Mason      Jesse Bruhl       Cody Ellevsen      Arabella Enright 

KD Sofia Burazer      Reuben Downes      Bella Cowling      Mason Keir 

 
The following students will receive a Bronze, Silver or Gold Award at this Thursday’s assembly. 

Students receive a Bronze Award once they have received two Class Merit Awards, a Silver Award 

once they have received four Class Merit Awards and six Class Merit Awards results in a Gold Award. 

Congratulations! 

Please note that if a student is absent from the assembly they will receive their award the following week. 

Their name will not appear on this list again. 

Bronze Awards  Elsie-Jane Stanley Adam Wellington   
 

Silver Awards      
 

Gold Awards      

 

 



DISTRICT SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
The PSSA District Swimming Carnival was held on Tuesday 25 February at the Narooma 

Swimming pool. Broulee sent a team of 28 swimmers who all performed well on the day. 

Congratulations to all competitors for showing great sportsmanship and trying their best. 

Thank you to Mrs Jones and Mr Enright for their help on the day, to parent timekeepers and 

a special thank you to Nick Thorne for giving up his day to be our starter. Good luck to those 

swimmers going to the Regional carnival! 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Congratulations 

Annika, Monty and 

Bonita on your 

swimming success. 

They will now 

represent the 

Eurobodalla PSSA 

at the South Coast 

Regional swimming 

carnival in Dapto on 

Wednesday 11 

March. 
 

Annika was an 

outstanding 

competitor at 

the Eurobodalla 

District 

swimming 

carnival held 

last week. 

Annika swam 

first in all her 

events and was 

named 

Eurobodalla 

PSSA Junior 

Girl’s Age 

Champion.  
 



 

 

 

 

 

Hunter, Brendan and Alissa have been 

selected in the Eurobodalla District AFL 

team that will be competing at the South 

Coast Regional carnival on Thursday 19 

March. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations Josh and Rafael on your 

selection to the Far South Coast Zone 

basketball team that will be competing at 

the South Coast Regional carnival at 

Berkley this Tuesday 3 March. Good luck 

boys. 

 
 

Class Hampers  
A big thank you to all the parents/carers who have contributed to your child/ren’s 

class hampers. 

The classes are excited watching them grow and preparations are in full swing to 

decorate and arrange the box of ‘goodies’ so they look the very best they can on the 

day of the fete. 

It is still NOT too late to make a donation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Stickers 
 

Pema Keogh, Marley O’Sullivan, Aaliyah Moreton, 

Donni Gonzalez, Ivy Jenner, Paige Tilyard, Eve Campbell, 

Jala Shannon, Lulu, Allirah Payne, Pippa Apps,  

Sadie Dunn, Freya Dunn, Sophie Maskell,  

Memphis Retallick, Oliver Arslan, Peyton Apps,  

Isabella Stanton, Sunny Kingston, Leo Proksch, Amy Reid, 

Lili Compton, Joe Bos, Ethan Shannon, Lacey Beale, 

Charley Taylor, Ede Uil, Edie Fletcher, Dylan Getuya, 

Kason Dorn, Michaela Dunne, Stella Andrews,  

Stephanie Westbury 

 



Premier’s Reading Challenge 
The Premier's Reading Challenge has just begun! 

Start Date: Monday 2nd March 2020 

Finish Date: Friday 28th August 2020  

The challenge encourages students to read 

a set number of books over the year and 

record their efforts online. At the end of 

the year, participating students will receive 

a certificate from the Premier. *K-2 

Students will complete the challenge with 

their class teacher.  

*3-6 Students are encouraged to complete 

the challenge by reading 20 books 

independently. The good news? Any books 

read from 31st August 2019 can count toward the 2020 challenge. Students can visit 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html using their DET login. Fifteen of the books 

must be from the Years 3-9 booklist, with the other five being personal choice.  

Parents, you can assist your child to borrow books from the school and/or local library. 

Help your child add books to their Student Reading Record regularly and the challenge 

will be complete in no time! Happy Reading! If you have any questions, please contact 

Mrs Lozi.   

 

 

 

Get ready for The Big Vegie Crunch! 

On Thursday 5 March at 10 am our school will be joining hundreds of schools across 

NSW to break the record for the most students crunching vegetables simultaneously.  
 

But we need your help to make it a success! 
 

On Thursday 5 March, please pack your child a container of vegetables for them to crunch 

on.  
 

Need some ideas?  

 carrot, celery, cucumber – cut into sticks or left whole 

 capsicum – cut into sticks or wedges 

 corn – raw baby corn spears or a cooked corn cob  

 broccoli or cauliflower florets - raw or lightly cooked to keep their crunch 

 tomatoes – small cherry tomatoes or a large tomato that can be eaten like an apple 

 beans or snow peas - raw or lightly cooked to keep their crunch 

 mushrooms – sliced or left whole 
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P&C News 

 



 

mailto:willisx3@bigpond.com?subject=Fete%202020
mailto:willisx3@bigpond.com?subject=Fete%202020
mailto:kassi.lozzi@gmail.com?subject=Fete%202020
https://www.facebook.com/brouleepspc
tel://61417396724/
mailto:willisx3@bigpond.com?subject=Fete%202020
mailto:kassi.lozzi@gmail.com?subject=Fete%202020
mailto:kassi.lozzi@gmail.com?subject=Fete%202020
https://www.facebook.com/brouleepspc
tel://61417396724/
mailto:willisx3@bigpond.com?subject=Fete%202020
mailto:kassi.lozzi@gmail.com?subject=Fete%202020
https://www.facebook.com/brouleepspc
https://www.facebook.com/brouleepspc
tel://61417396724/
mailto:willisx3@bigpond.com?subject=Fete%202020
mailto:kassi.lozzi@gmail.com?subject=Fete%202020
https://www.facebook.com/brouleepspc
tel://61417396724/
tel://61417396724/
mailto:willisx3@bigpond.com?subject=Fete%202020
mailto:kassi.lozzi@gmail.com?subject=Fete%202020
https://www.facebook.com/brouleepspc
tel://61417396724/


Community News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


